
ASSOCIATION OF SACRAMENTO COUNTY  
SHERIFF’S DEPARTMENT  

VETERANS AND EMPLOYEES 

From the President 
 

Well here it is the middle of June and I hope everyone has been staying safe and well.   
June 17th was our delayed range day.  We didn’t have quite as many shooters as usual but I 
know the ones that were there enjoyed themselves and the lunch afterwards.  I want to send 
another shout-out and thank you to Sgt. Manning and the staff at the range for accommodating 
us for a pleasant day of shooting and camaraderie. 
 
I have talked with some members of the board regarding their feelings as to a meeting in  
September.  We have decided that at this point we will have a meeting at the DSA offices in  
September.  Kathy will be sending out a notice in the near future to that effect.  At this point, 
we don’t have a  speaker but that may still resolve itself as we have some time before the 
meeting. 
 
The last item I want to mention is in regard to our leadership for next year.  This is my second 
term as President so I cannot continue on for a 3rd term.  Barbara Smith has been a wonderful 
Vice President and right hand person and a tremendous help to me and the 711 Club.  She has 
been President several times already.  She also will be leading another organization next year 
so she is not available to step up to the President’s position.   We need someone to step up next 
year and become President.   If you are willing, or know someone who might be willing, 

please contact myself or any board member and give us the name.  
You will be doing us all in the 711 Club a big favor. 
 
This is my message for now.  I know that the Shelter-in-place rules 
have been relaxed and many businesses are trying to get back to 
normal.  This is understandable, but also remember that Covid-19 
cases have started spiking again in many areas throughout the  
country so please take care, stay safe and stay well.  See you in 
September. 
 

John 
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1. Terry Wilson 
 
3. Richard Huskey, Rich Kropp 
 
5. Doris Dodson 
 
6. Rod Anderson, Steven Johnson 
 
7. Glen McPherson 
 
8. Gary Brown 
 
9. Jaime Mitchel 
 
11. Lee Ghilarducci, Tom Jurin 
  
14. Steven Hill 
 
20. Michelle Reichberg 
 

June Birthdays 

President 
John Woodhouse 
(916) 457-2858 
 

Vice President 
Barbara Smith 
(916) 606-0324 
 

Secretary 
Nancy Gust 
(916) 725-6752 
 

Treasurer -Acting 
Kathy Shannon 
(916) 952-7395 
711 Club 
640 Bercut Drive  
Sacramento, CA 95811  

Sergeant At Arms 
Judy Denton 
(916) 363-1282 

Board of Directors: 
 
Sam Gault 
(916) 801-5876 
 
Earl Evans 
(916) 261-1668 
 
Larry Jarvis 
(916) 355-8514 
 
Sue Johnson 
(916) 681-1001 
 
Jacqui LeMaster 
(916) 215-9193 
 
Richard Madrigal 
(916) 366-5909 
 
 

Past President 
Richard Madrigal 
(916) 366-5909 

Newsletter Editor & 
Webmaster 
Larry Jarvis 
(916) 355-8514 
larryjarvis@711club.org 

2020 

711 Club Officers 

 

Editor Note: 
 
Due to the covid 19 virus pandemic no meetings were held in 
April or May. 
The Range Day meeting was held June 17th. 
 
July and August are summer break and we intend to resume 
meetings on September 9th, 2020, the good Lord willing.  Stay 
well & safe with all that is going on. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
******************************************************************************* 

Opening for 711 Club Webmaster/ Newsletter Editor 
If interested: 
Please contact Larry Jarvis 
larryjarvis@711club.org 

 
21. Cindy Garcia 
 
23. Jan Hoganson 
 
24. Donald Richter 
 
25. George Clower, Keith Bybee 
 
26. Kathleen Shannon 
 
27. Manuel Gergiannakis, Thomas Guichard 
 
28. Bettie Matranga 
 
29. Rosie Sutherland 
 
30. Dianne Round, Neil Winship, 
  Lena Maddux, Floyd Smiley 
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Meeting  Minutes 
 
No meeting minutes for June as it was Range Day.  



Next Meeting  -  September 9, 2020 
SDSA Facility  

640 Bercut Drive, Sacramento  
11:00 AM Social hour  

12 Noon Lunch  
Followed by raffle  

RSVP By: 
September 3rd 
Kathy Shannon 
(916) 952-7395  

keshannon004@gmail.com 
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Election of 711 Club Officers will be taking place in only a few months. 

 

If you are willing, or know someone who might be interested being elected, 
please contact John or any board member and give them the name(s).   

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Visit us on the Web 
www.711club.org 

mailto:judydenton1840@att.net

